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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
2012-13 Academic Year

Meeting #2
Friday, November 9, 2012
8:30AM, USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair) Colburn, Gucyski, Haberstroh, Nieto, Smith, Taylor, Varela, Yepez

Members Absent: Bolin, Espeleta, Hata Rice, Soni
Staff Attendees: Augustine, Eckhous, Gleason, Hernandez
Guests: Jorge Soriano, ASI; Stephen Hubbert, Jerry Mosher and Kathy Skara, College of the Arts
1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order and welcomed the committee members. Committee members and staff introduced themselves. 
2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the October 5, 2012 meeting. Haberstroh moved, Colburn seconded to approve the minutes and agenda for today’s meeting. The motion passed unanimously (8-0-0).
3. Follow-Up to Annual Student Fee Report to the Chancellor, 2011-2012. Three staff members from the Film & Electronic Arts department came to discuss the FEA Materials Fees #2.
Two professors in FEA 336 allowed their students to shoot either on film or digital. In a unilateral decision, the students decided to shoot digital. Upon checking, the balance in the fee account was too high. It was concluded that the students who shot in digital were refunded their $150 fee. The materials fee covered 400 ft. of film or a 32 gigabytes memory card. Gleason asked why the card was so expensive. Mosher advised that digital cameras require higher storage, especially when filming in high definition.
Taylor arrived at 9:07 AM.

Robinson asked how the department acquired such a high balance. Mosher informed the committee that a professor teaching cinematography classes received a Kodak grant of $2,000, and the grant monies were being used to provide free film stock to students. The professor was unaware of the course fees. The new chair (Mosher) has informed everyone in the department of the course fees. 
Two classes are still receiving $150 worth of film and processing. According to Eckhous, funds collected as miscellaneous course fees must be spent for consumable materials, rather than equipment. The materials list is being revised to help determine what the memory storage is going for. The department cannot assume that the professor will receive another Kodak grant. Shooting with film (rather than digital) is a valuable experience for film students. 
Students enrolled in two sections of the classes received refunds because the students bought their own cards and shot digitally.  The students will not have to pay the fee again because it was attached to the FEA 336 course. For a production degree, all students have to take the class.

The question was asked if the remaining balance could be used for equipment. The fees are for materials being consumed. Robinson stated that he would propose the idea of using the funds for equipment repair to President Alexander. He said there is no guarantee that the president will okay the decision. 

Colburn stated that it would be beneficial for the department to use the money in a way that benefits the students. He suggests that the department draw up a brief proposal for President Alexander’s consideration.
Chair moved, Haberstroh seconded, all in favor with the exception of Taylor who opposes. Motion carried (7-0-1).  The deadline for the proposal is a couple of weeks. 
4. Fee Comparisons
· CSU Undergraduate Tuition and Campus Mandatory Fee Rates (Attachment 2):  Eckhous reviewed the 2012-13 CSU Tuition and Fee rates sheet. Long Beach is the fifth lowest cost CSU in the system at $6,738 per year; CSU Monterey Bay is the lowest at $6,461 per year. The most expensive campus is San Luis Obispo at $9,005 per year.
· The legislation that passed last year regarding processing of fees was incorporated into Executive Order 1054. Eckhous pointed out that CSULB was already following the guidelines.

· With the passing of Proposition 30, the Bursars Office is in the process of calculating fee roll-back for the 2011-2012 academic year for undergraduate and graduate students. For non-financial aid students, fees for winter and spring will be $249 lower.
· 2011-2012 CSU Comparison Institution Academic-Year Resident Undergraduate, Student Fee Rates (Attachment 3). In comparison to the other public institutions, the CSU is ranked the second lowest at $6,519. 
Soriano left the meeting at 9:43 AM
5. Adjournment. Robinson asked if there was a motion to adjourn. Colburn moved to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 AM. The next meeting will be held on Friday, December 7. 
Respectfully submitted,
Vonetta Augustine, Division of Student Services

These minutes were approved, with one revision, on December 7, 2012.
